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July 19, 2024 
 
 
 
Mr. Jared Hoffmaster  
St. Joseph County Commissioner and Chair of the Board of Health 
570 Marshall Rd. 
Coldwater, MI  49036 
 
Re: Branch – Hillsdale – St. Joseph Community Health Agency Intergovernmental 
Agreement 
 
Dear Mr. Hoffmaster: 
 
The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services has completed its review of 
your Intergovernmental Agreement for the Branch – Hillsdale – St. Joseph Community 
Health Agency and has found that it complies with guidance provided under the 
Michigan Public Health Code and the Urban Cooperation Act. 
 
The department finds this agreement to be a most encouraging development. We are 
pleased to see your continued commitment to the concepts of core capacities and 
minimum program requirements. In addition, your Board of Health's commitment to 
annual examination of public health needs, and evaluation of program effectiveness and 
efficiency, should assist you in developing and providing quality services for all the 
residents of your jurisdiction. 
 
The department approves the Intergovernmental Agreement. The Boards of 
Commissioners of all three counties are to be commended for formalizing the Branch – 
Hillsdale – St. Joseph Community Health Agency's organization in this document. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Elizabeth Hertel 
 
EH:hb 

ELIZABETH HERTEL 

DIRECTOR 

GRETCHEN WHITMER 

GOVERNOR 
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August 6, 2024 

Jared Hoffmaster 
St. Joseph County Commissioner and 
Chair of the Board of Health 
570 Marshall Rd. 
Coldwater, MI 49036 

Re:  Branch, Hillsdale and St. Joseph Health Agency – Agreement Amendments 

Dear Mr. Hoffmaster:  

I have reviewed the proposed amended Agreement for the Operation of the Branch, 
Hillsdale, and St. Joseph Community Health Agency for Branch, Hillsdale, and St. Joseph 
Counties. The proposed amended agreement has been reviewed by the Department of 
Attorney General, which found it to be compliant with the Urban Cooperation Act and the 
Public Health Code. Therefore, I approve the amended agreement. 

Please contact my office if you have any questions or concerns. 

Sincerely, 

Gretchen Whitmer 
Governor 

c: George M. Elworth, Assistant Attorney General  


